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9. NEW ROAD NAME 
 

General Manager responsible: Regulation and Democracy Services, Peter Mitchell 

Officer responsible: Environmental Policy and Approvals Manager, Steve McCarthy 

Author: Bob Pritchard, Subdivisions Officer, DDI 941-8644 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. The purpose of this report is to obtain the Board’s approval to three new roads (refer attached). 
 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
 2. The approval of the proposed road and right of way names is delegated to the Community 

Boards. 
 
 3. The Subdivision Officer has checked all the proposed names against the Council’s road name 

database to ensure they will not be confused with names currently in use. The names have also 
been discussed with staff at Land Information NZ who act on behalf of the emergency services 
in respect to road naming. 

 
 RUSSLEY BUSINESS PARK  
 
 4. A new business park subdivision is under construction on Johns Road.  A new road will run 

parallel to Johns Road and will link McLeans Island Road and Sawyers Arms Road.  The 
applicant company originally requested that the main road be named Russley Park Drive.  This 
proposal was declined, as it was thought that having Russley Road and Russley Park Drive in 
close proximity but not adjacent to each other, could create some confusion.  The three names 
proposed reflect firstly the business park theme with the name for the main road proposed as 
“Logistics Drive” and secondly, the names for the two small cul de sacs recognising the 
proximity to the airport with “Koru Place” and “Jet Place” proposed. 

 
 5. (Permission was obtained from Air New Zealand to use the name “Koru”.  The name Logistics 

Drive is in keeping with the small cul de sac over the northern boundary of the subdivision, 
approved some years ago as Export Avenue.) 

 
 FINANCIAL AND LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 6. The administration fee for road naming is included as part of the subdivision consent application 

fee, and the cost of name plates is charged to the developer. There is no financial cost to the 
Council.  Local Authorities have a statutory responsibility to approve road names. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
 It is recommended that the Board approve the names ‘Logistics Drive’, ‘Koru Place’ and ‘Jet Place’. 
 
 


